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1st Circular 

The Faculty of Earth Sciences and Spatial Management, Nicolaus Copernicus 

University in Toruń and the Polar Research Center in cooperation with The Committee on 

Polar Research of the Polish Academy of Sciences and the Polish Polar Consortium jointly 

organise the 38th International Polar Symposium "Environmental changes in polar regions: 

New problems - new solutions" to be held on 15-17 October 2020.  

The IPS is a recurrent bi-annual scientific conference on widely understood polar topics. 

The conference has been very popular within the research communities in Poland and abroad 

for years. Now it gives again a great opportunity to exchange experiences, to discuss and to 

integrate experts from various fields who conduct their research in the Arctic, the Antarctic 

and elsewhere in the world. 

The IPS in 2020 is exceptional, since accompanied with a plenary meeting under an 

umbrella of the European Polar Board. We expect researcher from numerous countries, who 

will be participating in special topic sessions. Last but not least, the 45th anniversary of the 

NCU Polar Station on Spitsbergen will be celebrated during the IPS.  

We would like to invite you to participate in our upcoming conference. You can find 

more information at: www.polarsymposium2020.umk.pl.   

Please forward this information to anyone who may be interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME! 

http://www.polarsymposium2020.umk.pl/

